The Advance Reporter Thursday, January 6, 1927 Local News Items

George Bass, Bert Gaines and Andy Neal are working with the surveying crew who are surveying out a line from Waldron to Abbott for the high power electric line. We understand that it is likely the line will be completed and in operation by April first.

Mrs. C.O. Farnsworth gave a New Year's party at her beautiful home in west Waldron Friday night. A delightful time was spent. Games were played and refreshments were served in the most elegant style. The following guests were present: Mr. and Mrs. Milmo Bird, Mr. and Mrs. Bill Crosby, Mr. and Mrs. Gene Davidson, Mr. and Mrs. Herman Fuller, Mr. and Mrs. W.P. Harris, Mr. and Mrs. Carter Lewis, Miss Lola Evatt, Ida Mae Harris, Dr. R.R. Wilson. Out of town guests: Miss Hassie Evatt, Newell Wood, Mr. and Mrs. Lee Piles, Mr. and Mrs. Lester Chiles.

Bessie Cox was brought home Friday afternoon from the Sparks Memorial Hospital, Fort Smith, where she had been for treatment for appendicitis. She is making rapid and safe recovery and will soon return to school. She was accompanied home by her mother, who has been with her at the hospital during her stay there. Robert Cox and Dr. C. Bevill. (Ends abruptly here.)

Class Reunion

Friday night the Senior class of 1925-6 met at the home of Mrs. George Rawlings where they had prepared sandwiches and candy for a picnic at Square Rock. The following were present: Mrs. Lucille Taff Rawlings, Delma Harvey, Olgia Castleberry, Elmer Crowley, Walter Smith and wife, Opal Smith, Thelma Ramay, Hoyt Sherrill, Jewel Plummer and Ray Harrison.

W.H. Jones who lives north of Waldron near the natural dam was in Waldron on business Wednesday.

Sergeant Charley F. Rawlings who reenlisted in the U.S. Army recently, is now on the Detached Enlisted Men's List with the recruiting service. Rawlings was discharged a few months ago from the service because his term of enlistment had expired.

Sergeant Rawlings is a recruiter at large and will cover the territory assigned him in Arkansas, making his tours in his truck.

The Booneville school basketball team will meet the Waldron team here Friday afternoon, according to the announcement of a schedule by coach Hawkins.

Thurston Faulkner and Ray Harrison left Monday for Chillicothe, Missouri, to enter the business college there. They will enroll for the general course offered by the school.

Rev. L.G. Wilson of Ione, proprietor of the Rose Hill farm and orchard was in Waldron awhile last Saturday and brought a sample of his fine apples along. Reverend Wilson has a fine apple orchard.

Carl A. Williams who used to live out in the Winfield neighborhood sends us a check for \$1.50 on renewal. Mr. Williams now lives away out at Selah, Washington, but he hasn't forgotten his old Scott County friends.

Miss Leone Moeller, after spending the Christmas holidays with her sister, Mrs. Chas. Snowden, returned to Ouachita College, Arkadelphia, Monday to resume her studies there.

Delma Harvey, Olgia Castleberry and Billie Ruth Gwaltney returned to Fort Smith to resume their studies in the Draughon's Business College after spending the holidays with home folks here.

Bob McAfferty of Newman was here Monday and says he has nothing unusual to report, no moonshine stills, no wolves captured, no nothing.

The Waldron High School girls won a close game of basketball from the Hon girls last Friday. The lighter Hon girls played a good game, holding the Waldron sextet to a score of 6 while they ran up 4 scores for themselves.

Harry Borah of Tulsa, Oklahoma, Miss Corrine Coulter and Lloyd Moore of Booneville motored over from Booneville Friday. They are students from Ouachita College. Miss Leone Moeller who has been visiting here during the holidays returned with them to Booneville to attend a New Year's entertainment there.

We are glad to note news from Parks that our good friend Dr. L.K. Roberson who has been somewhat knocked out physically for some days past has fully recovered and is again lively and sprightly as always. Long live the doctor.

Mr. and Mrs. E.P. <u>Johnson</u> of Hackett came over Friday for a visit with Mrs. <u>Johnston's</u> mother, Mrs. Lela Henderson and other Waldron relatives and friends. They returned Sunday. Mr. Johnston is a rural carrier out of Hackett.

Reverend and Mrs. J.H. Huston were taken on surprise on Friday night before Christmas by the Nazarene Young People's Society who invaded the pastor's home, bringing along a big stack of cakes, pies, and other fine eatables and they had a big supper and "A good time was had by all present." Rev. and Mrs. Huston wish for the Reporter to express for them their appreciation of this mark of kindness of the young people.

Dr. B.W. Duncan of Parks was here Monday and we understand is making arrangements to locate in Waldron. He will reside in the Vern Brashier residence in west Waldron.

Senator J.A. Thornton of Mena was in Waldron awhile Wednesday en route to

Little Rock where the legislature meets next Monday.

W.Y. Vise, proprietor of Mid Way Park, "Half Way from Everywhere," was in Waldron Wednesday and reports everything moving along nicely down Mill Creek way.

Miss Wilma Malone entertained the Phi Omega at bridge Monday night of this week. Mrs. Hugh Rice was high score winner for the women and Mr. Charlie Beasley was high point winner for the men. Club members included the Misses Aylene Vise, Erval Cantrell, Lillian Gaines and Bessie Slight. Out of town guests included Jack Hon of Amorilla, Texas, Charlie Beasley of Amorilla, Texas, Waldron guests were: the Misses Irene and Lorene Dozier, Treva Duncan, Mrs. Carter Lewis, Mrs. J.G. Malone, Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Rice, Mr. and Mrs. Paul Dozier, Messrs. Bird Rice, Denton Faulkner, Woody Crowley, Tom Stone, Fred Evatt, Maurice May, Bill Hamerlee and Otis Everett.

Teachers Return

Among the teachers who live in Waldron and have been here to spend the holidays but have returned to their teaching positions elsewhere are: Willa Jones, Portland, Ark., Ida May Harris, Morrilton, Ark., Elizabeth Bolden, Texarkana, Ark., Hazel Bird, Bartlettsville, Okla., Willie Poe, Success, Ark., Mrs. Hamilton and Miss Lola Evatt, Mansfield, Ark., Dorothy and Ila Crowley and Silas Rhoads, Parks., Ark., Creedy Hamilton, Fort Smith, Ark., Lorene Dozier and Ed Hawthorn, Boothe, Ark., Beatrice and Ellen Brashier, Blackton, Ark., Mrs. Wallace Pitts, Center Point, Ark., Thelma Ramay, Chant, Ark., Opal Smith, Mill Creek, Ark., Mildred Chiles, Bates, Ark., Lorene Dozier and Mrs. Hugh Rice, Hon, Ark., Glenn Mason and Blanche Vaughn, Boles, Ark., Irene M. Dozier, Winfield, Ark.

The Senior B.Y.P.U. of the First Baptist Church here elected the following

officers Sunday night: president, Miss Mollie Center, vice-pres., Gordon Henderson, recording secretary, Wendall Henderson, corresponding secretary, Leone Ramay, treasurer, Edith Elliott, song leader, Edgar Condry, pianist, Marie Chiles, Bible quiz leader, Mrs. Irma Mitchell. Group leader will be announced next Sunday night by the president, Miss Center.

Juanita Sherrill is ill with tonsillitis this week.

J.L. Brothers was here from Dutch Creek Wednesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Stinson of Cedar were here Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. A.D. Gipson of Cardiff were here Saturday.

Mrs. George Bass is visiting relatives in Fort Smith.

J.B. Gentry of route three was in Waldron on business Saturday.

J.H. Chitwood of Abbott transacted business in town Saturday.

Dr. B.W. Duncan of Parks was a Waldron visitor Monday.

J.A. Nix was here on business from Brawley Saturday.

John Idle and his brother have moved from Ione to Waldron.

Mrs. Chas. Forrester and son John motored to Mena Sunday.

Miss Nina Gwaltney visited Mae Oliver Tuesday night.

Mrs. Kelly May was a Ft. Smith shopper Monday.

Mrs. Vester Rice of Center Point was a Waldron visitor Saturday.

Fred Evatt and Miss Clara Hawthorn motored to Mansfield Sunday.

Henry Taff was a business visitor to Little Rock last week.

Myrt Brown of Blansett was in Waldron Monday.

Cecil McEntire and Leonard Baker of Morris, Okla. are visiting Lamb Township friends.

Jno. T. Brashier of Waldron has a cow that yields 3 ½ pounds of butter from three milkings.

Miss Nina Gwaltney returned to her school Saturday after spending the holidays with her parents.

E.H. Ashford, Joe Farmer and Ferrell Elliott left Friday for Amorilla, Texas.

Mr. C.A. Riley spent the weekend at Idabell, Heavener and DeQueen.

Mr. and Mrs. C.A. Riley are attending the Fair Store convention at Hot Springs this week.

Mr. <u>Emett</u> Johnson of Hartford is spending the week here with his cousin, Miss Kelly Teagle.

S.S. Cantrell and daughter Erval were Sunday visitors at Fort Smith.

Dewey Phillips, Edd Willis, Feaster Fitzpatrick and others of Mansfield were here Sunday.

Among those driving new cars this week are Clyde Farnsworth, Elmer Pitts and Knox Dozier.

Bill Crosby of the Cash Drug Store spent the first half of the week in Kansas City.

P.F. Conaway of the north part of the county was here on business Monday.

Fred Harris left last week to enter the Louisiana State University at Baton Rouge, La.

Mrs. Isabelle Bird was unable to meet her classes at school this week due to illness.

Bill Rutledge of Mill Creek was a business visitor in Waldron Saturday.

Miss Blanche Vaughn who is teaching at Boles spent Sunday here with her sister Louise.

Lee Crutchfield and Bub Holland returned Saturday from Little Rock after a short business trip there.

Emmett Pinnell and a friend of Miami, Oklahoma are bird hunting here this week.

Clave and Lloyd Sanders of Cedar Creek were in Waldron Monday and Tuesday of this week.

Frank Smith, Jr. and Denton Faulkner motored to Mansfield Sunday afternoon.

Alfred Thomas of Shawnee, Okla. and Bud Odem of Mena were Waldron visitors Sunday.

Maurice May and Wallace Monroe were bird hunting in the vicinity of Gravelly this week.

J.K. Byram and family was here from Parks Saturday shopping and seeing friends.

Mr. and Mrs. W.A. Crabtree of Byran were shopping in town Saturday.

George Hawkins, one of the best citizens of the Parks community, spent awhile in Waldron Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Richmond of the Cardiff neighborhood were shopping in Waldron Saturday.

J.W. Austin of Parks was a guest at the home of his son, W.W. Austin, Monday.

T.J. Atchley, Wm. Philpot and Henegar Holleman were here from Parks Saturday.

C.W. May of Hon was here on business Saturday. Thanks for renewal.

Wm. Rutledge, prominent Mill Creek farmer, transacted business in town Saturday.

J.T. Floyd of Nella was in Waldron Wednesday. Mr. Floyd accidentally cut his foot with an ax recently.

Ol Harrison and family, Mrs. Irma Mitchell and W.S. Mitchell attended the funeral of Judge Dan Shaw of Poteau Wednesday.

Free Malone and wife of Heavener spent Tuesday here with Mr. Malone's mother, Mrs. Jennie Malone.

Miss Mona Clymer of Cedar Creek passed through Waldron Saturday on her way to Blue Mountain where she is teaching. G.Y. Rainey is moving into the Hon neighborhood, having exchanged his farm south of town for a place near that of George Stringer.

Dr. C. Bevill made a professional call near Blansett Tuesday to visit in the home of Dexter Brown whose wife was very ill.

Tax Assessor John Black of Hon was here on time Saturday to be sworn in. Mr. Black took several of his pupils over to Pleasant Valley Friday and had a fine game of ball. Hon won.

Mrs. T.P. Smith left here Monday for an extended visit with her daughter, Mrs. B.C. Reed, at Paris, Arkansas.

Bill Bird of Gravelly, Wendell Henderson of Waldron and Wallace Duncan of Blansett enrolled in the high school here Monday.

Esther Hullinger returned from Heavener, Okla. Saturday after spending the holiday there with her parents.

The Misses Reba Vaughn, Vinita and Louise Ellis and Mr. A.P. Ellis all of Bates were Waldron visitors Monday of this week.

The Misses Babe Abney, Mary Bails, Nadine Woods and others motored over from Mena Friday evening.

Albert Crutchfield returned home here from Earlsboro, Okla. this week. He has been working at Earlsboro for the past month.

Manuel Bean is recovering from the effects of his right shoulder being dislocated while doing some heavy lifting last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Castleberry of Mena were here first of the week visiting with relatives, friends and neighbors.

Our good friend C.W. McCutchen who receives his mail at Barber postoffice was in Waldron on business Monday.

Farmer Dexter Brown was here from Blansett Saturday and reports everything in his section looking "prosperous and gloomy."

One of the good citizens of the lower Poteau valley, Silas Payne, transacted business in town Saturday.

Uncle Bill Crutchfield celebrated his 70th birthday Monday. He is still hale and hearty and says he can still hold his own for many more years to come.

Fount Gill was here from Boles Saturday and Mrs. Gill was not along as she is in rather feeble health. We hope to hear of her soon regaining her strength.

Dr. John Harvey of the Holt Clinic, Fort Smith, was in Waldron Sunday seeing friends and visiting his parents, Mr. and Mrs. J.M. Harvey.

Mr. R.G. Oliver motored to Fort Smith Tuesday taking his mother, Mrs. L.A. Oliver, whose eyes were to be treated by a specialist there.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Herrick whose home is in Ohio and who have been conducting the sale at Forrester-Davidson's, spent Christmas with Mr. Herrick's parents in Mena. They returned here Friday.

Mr. Royal Lockwood Franks of Emerson, Ark., a student at the University of Arkansas, stopped in Waldron while en route back to the University to visit Miss White, Tuesday of this week.

Mr. J.E. Tucker of Ione visited friends and relatives at Stigler, Oklahoma last week. He was in Waldron Monday and of course gave this office a friendly call as usual.

Uncle Jeff McEntire was here Saturday for the first time in about three weeks. Mr. McEntire has been almost ill with flue for several days, but has not been confined to his bed.

Green Hawthorn who is with the highway department and headquarters at Hope, Arkansas has been visiting at the

home of his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Joe Hawthorn, on Bonstein Heights.

Farmer J.M. Goddard who has resided near Russellville for the past year has moved back to the farm on Ross Creek, and says hereafter, Scott County is good enough for him.

Major Sam Sherrill auctioned off the Red Ball goods Saturday and Sam gets all the kick that's coming to him. Everything brought a big price and Sam and the crowd enjoyed it all through.

Mr. and Mrs. Kelly May entertained at dinner Sunday the following guests: Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Sterner, Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Williams, Mr. and Mrs. B.C. Reed of Paris, Ark., Wm. Hamerlee and mother, Mrs. T.P. Smith, Mrs. Dora May and daughter, Helen Marie.

The delightful sunny weather days we have had since new years day according to old saying that the first twelve days are "ruling days" means that at least the first half of the year will be delightful.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Turner and children who have been visiting at the home of Barto Harvey returned to their home in Waco, Texas last week.

The Misses Jennie Hawthorn and Francis Cates and John Forrester returned to Fayetteville Wednesday to resume their work there as students in the State University.

Guy Cross and family and his brother, Bob Cross and family visited at the home of Mr. and Mrs. W.G. Cross west of town during the holidays.

Harley Bird motored to <u>Bartersville</u>, Oklahoma first of the week accompanying his sister, Miss Hazel, who is engaged in teaching there.